

# **Newsletter**

04/12/2018

The Christmas spirit is upon us! The children have enjoyed our Christmas craft day on Friday, it was lovely to see the children, and the teachers, in a variety of colourful clothes and costumes. A huge thank you to all our teachers who give their time to prepare each activity, and all the parents who gave their time to help us enjoy this day. An extra thank-you must be said to Mrs Bown who organised the running of the day. Our school looks truly festive!

As we head into the next few weeks of school we have several dates on the diary to keep-an-eye-onplease check these at the end of the newsletter.

## Raffle tickets

The Friends of Great Wishford C of E Primary School will be sending home raffle tickets this week. Fingers crossed you are a winner...

## WisePay

Please don't forget to order your children's school lunches using WisePay. Remember, you must click checkout to confirm your chosen meals even if you are in receipt of free school meals.

All payments for swimming, trips etc. need to be paid via WisePay. If you are experiencing any difficulties using the system please come in and speak to Mrs Hewes

Many thanks, once again, for your voluntary donations which help to fund the cost of our enrichment activities. Sadly, without your help, some of these trips would not be able to go ahead.

## P.E. Kit

Please make sure your child has a PE kit in school to use during their PE Sessions. If you have any spare kit, including trainers that are in decent condition and perhaps a little small now, we would be grateful to receive these so we can ensure children continue to benefit from our Acorn Sports Coach when they have forgotten their own kit.

### **Earrings**

Our usual question, please ensure that children can take earrings out on PE days, or leave them at home on the days that they have PE lessons. This is to ensure that earrings do not get caught up in sports activities and cause injury.

## **PANTOMIME**

Please make sure that on Friday for our whole school panto trip, your child brings a packed lunch. Our school lunches will not be delivered on this day.

All children must be in school uniform as they will be representing our school with pride.

As always, please continue to help us in our ongoing work with traffic and parking around our school. We accept that it is not an easy position to park in but we ask if you can make an effort to avoid parking across from the junction which leads into South Street or on the school's No Parking yellow zig-zags. Thank you for your help in keeping our children, and the community, safe.

Dates for the Diary:

5/12/18- 1:30pm KS1 Christmas Play

6:00pm KS1 Christmas Play

6/12/18- 2:00pm- Salisbury Diocese Christingle Service (Year 5 and 6 children)

6:00pm- Friends' Christmas Disco

7/12/18- Whole School Pantomime Trip

12/12/18- 1:30pm KS2 Christmas Performance

6:00pm KS2 Christmas Performance

17/12/18-6:00pm Carols at the pub. All welcome.

20/12/18- Christmas Jumper Day- wear your Christmas jumper and bring donation to

20/12/18- Christmas lunch

21/12/18- VIP lunch